
Dear Ms Dennett 
 
I refer to the evidence given to the Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Legislation Committee 
hearing on 6 March 2013 in relation to the Native Title Amendment Bill 2012 (the Bill). 
 
The proof Hansard of that hearing records the evidence of Mr Matthew Storey, Chief Executive 
Officer of Native Title Services Victoria, who was also appearing on behalf of the National Native 
Title Council.  Mr Storey referred to and relied on evidence given by the National Native Title 
Tribunal at a roundtable hearing on 8 February 2013 convened by the House of Representatives 
Standing Committee on Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Affairs in relation to the Bill. That 
evidence was to the effect that no Indigenous land use agreements (ILUAs) certified by a native title 
representative body had had an objection upheld. 
 
Subsequent checks of the Tribunal’s databases revealed that there have been three instances 
involving a certified ILUA where the decision was not to accept the ILUA for registration following 
receipt of an objection made pursuant to s 24CI of the Native Title Act 1993 (Cth). 
 
On 27 February 2013 I wrote to the Secretary of the House of Representatives Committee drawing 
attention to that error. Attached is a copy of that letter. 
 
The Tribunal apologises for the inaccuracy in the figure provided to the House of Representatives 
Committee and asks that this email message and the attached letter be drawn to the attention of 
the Senate Committee. 
 
I have copied the National Native Title Council into this message. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

Graeme Neate | PRESIDENT 
National Native Title Tribunal | President's Office 
Level 30, 239 George Street, Brisbane, Queensland 4000 
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